



ALMONTE PAKENHAM MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

APMHA December 2025 Minutes

Tuesday, December 2nd, 2025 @ 6:30pm

Pakenham Fire Hall

Position	Name	Attendance
Voting Members		
President	Scott Robillard	REGRETS - SICK
Director of House Programs	Rob Baron	PRESENT
Director Discipline and Risk Management	Iain Thomson	REGRETS
Director of Coaching	Coady Lowry	PRESENT
Director of Equipment	Ben Nyveld	PRESENT
Director of Registration	Candace Nunn	PRESENT
Director of Community Engagement	Kristen Drynan	PRESENT
Referee in Chief	Hunter Coady	ABSENT
Director of Communications/Webmaster	Liz Blonde	PRESENT
Director of Finance	Angie Ferguson	ABSENT
Director of Tournaments	Nicole Lane	PRESENT
Director of Scheduling	J-F Meloche	PRESENT
Director of U7 (Initiation Program)	Amy Thom	ABSENT
MTK Rep	Brad Colbourne	PRESENT
OVSS Rep	Brad Doran-Veevers	ABSENT
Non-Voting Members (Level Convenors)		
U9 Convenor	Sarah Gallina	REGRETS
U11 & U13 Convenor	Dawn Martin	ABSENT
U15 & U18 Convenor	Patricia Ferguson	REGRETS – SICK

Meeting called to Order: 6:35PM

Approval of October minutes – Kristen and JF



ALMONTE PAKENHAM MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Member	Comments
Scott Robillard President	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Amanda Waterfield and Brendan Stitt have been reinstated in their roles as D4 chair and D4 RIC after they were cleared of any wrongdoing during the APMHA U18T1 GAME VS Richmond Yesterday the HEO board approved our motion to allow U9 teams to attend 2 full ice tournaments <u>after Jan.15.</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Key message to your U9 teams is that this does not increase the number of tournaments that they can enter (4) just gives them the option to enter 2 full ice tournaments <u>after Jan.15th</u>
Rob Baron Director of House Programs	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> tournaments and roles/responsibilities of each person for tournaments, we need to make sure everyone has defined roles and responsibilities for the day of Proposes that we should have a separate meeting involving Nicole, convenors and managers to discuss the upcoming tournaments. Is there a convenor handbook??
Iain Thomson Director Discipline and Risk Management	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> MTK has a game Tuesday night in Osgoode at 6 No comments
Coady Lowry Director of Coaching	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Two coaches (U7 and U9) didn't meet requirements – both teams are okay, no shortages Coady is monitoring expiring VSC's to prevent expiring before next season Coach for U21 got his VSC confirmation, last one Roughly half of reimbursements have been distributed <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Going through Coady then Angie seems to be working much better than previous years U9-U11 goalie clinics – need more consistency with coach numbers <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Need to push to have more coaches show up. It's always the same ones showing up. Goalie coaches are doing "okay" – not as charismatic as previous coaches Coady looking for more options for a lead goalie coach for next year Ideas for new equipment storage sheds for U7 equipment in Almonte arena <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Coady brought ideas for new options with pricing. Coady to send email to Scott with details to flip to Calvin for approval and timeline for installation. Coady to speak to Angie re. budget as well. Members present vote in favour of the new shed <ul style="list-style-type: none"> All in favour



ALMONTE PAKENHAM MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Ben Nyveld Director of Equipment	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Still working on getting pricing on evaluation/sort-out jerseys, quotes for adding numbers to front on some sets and buying new. I'm currently counting current jersey quantities and current roster sizes to come up with numbers for quotes, this is ongoing. • Really need to discuss re. ordering new jerseys <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Need to prioritize for February meeting • Propose selling vintage jerseys at tournaments and/or banquet
Candace Nunn Director of Registration	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 3 players have one payment installment left • 15 rosters approved, 2 more pending (U7) • All travel permits have been submitted, with D4 for approval
Kristen Drynan Director of Community Engagement	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Photos are in. Handed out to various members at the meeting to pass along to teams • Pro2col is up and running, limited because middle of the season • Would like to order stuff for tournaments before the new year • Association pays for swag bags for U7 and U9 • All teams have their invoices for socks and name bars
Hunter Coady Referee in Chief	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Not present, no comments
Liz Blonde Director of Communications/Webmaster	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No comment
Angie Ferguson Director of Finance	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No comment
Nicole Lane Director of Tournaments	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • U9 tournament – only one team registered <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Was going to suggest cancelling but with the new HEO ruling, should we continue? ◦ Nicole has reached out to associations, etc. ◦ We could also switch to T2 ◦ We could switch it to U21 • We have to make a decision by December 22nd • Other tournaments are all good
J-F Meloche Director of Scheduling	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No updates • All games rescheduled
Amy Thom Director of U7 (Initiation Program)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No comments
Brad Colbourne MTK Rep	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 43% Thunder in MTK • Very high numbers • MTK day was a success • U9 teams enjoyed themselves • Planning 20th anniversary, end of year event, golf tourney
Brad Doran-Veevers OVSS Rep	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Not present, no comments



ALMONTE PAKENHAM MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Patricia Ferguson U15 & U18 Convenor	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Not present, no comments
Dawn Martin U11 & U13 Convenor	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Not present, no comments
Sarah Gallina U9 Convenor	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Not present, no comments
Adjournment	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Motion to adjourn: 7:30pm – Coady and Kristen• Next meeting: Tuesday, January 6th at 6pm<ul style="list-style-type: none">◦ Ashton Brew Pub

Action Items: